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21st February 2024 

Without Prejudice 

 

Dear Sir / Madam, 

RE: Seychelles Swimming News Social Media Page 

It has been brought to our attention that after due recognition from the National Sports Council, Africa 

Aquatics and World Aquatics of the Seychelles Aquatic Federation (SAF) that you have been continuously 

on your social media page circulating misleading information to the public about Seychelles swimming 

being amongst others: 

- Official announcement of records without due ratification by SAF 

- Claims that you are the official body for swimming news in Seychelles 

- Misinformation about the Grand Prix with claims that same is being organized by NSC 

It is also noted that you may have further contacted Africa Aquatics without consent and due knowledge 

of SAF for official publication of a yet to be ratified national record and possibly provided an article with 

regards to same. 

As the sole body representing swimming in Seychelles and recognized by the governing bodies, we are 

advising you to cease and desist such practices with immediate effect. 

We also wish to draw to your attention that this practice has been reported to the Africa Aquatics Integrity 

Unit and the National Sports Council and that should such practice continue, these bodies may take the 

necessary actions against you. 

Seychelles Aquatics Federation has been elected to represent all areas of aquatic sports in Seychelles and 

welcome all partners towards the growth of swimming and other aquatic sports in Seychelles. We 

therefore invite you to work together with us towards this common goal. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Muriel Morgan 

Chairperson 

Seychelles Aquatic Federation 


